
 

Date: October 8, 2019 
To: COMO Kirkwood, DCOS McFarren, D11NR Board and Staff Members 
From: Robert Vanderhyde, DSO-CM 
Subj: Staff Report - October 2019 

Highlights 
◊ SF VTS Repeater Use 
◊ PCA Fair Class 
◊ ACV PA Event 

Details 
♦ Port of San Francisco Vessel Traffic Service has finished using the D11nr Mt. 

Diablo VHF repeater and returned control to the Auxiliary.  VTS used our repeater 
for approximately three weeks after their repeater failed. 

♦ The Communications class at the fall PCA Training Fair was well-attended and 
apparently well-received as indicated by interaction and comments. 

♦ ADSO-CM Peter Todebush and Paul Crum took the ACV to the Hayward Airport 
for an aviation Public Affairs event. CGAUXAir’s Greg Olsen served as the PA 
Officer. 
  

Future Events 
❖ AUX HF stations in all of D11 and D13 are expecting to start taking an active part 

in exercises to assist active duty resources in the use of high frequency 
communications and practicing their skills.  Included are Pacific Area and District 
11 Commands, aircraft, and surface facilities.  We are looking forward to the 
opportunity. 

❖ Spring 2020 PCA Fair 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Robert Vanderhyde 
DSO-CM, District 11NR 
Cell: (530) 941-4567 
r21vande@charter.net 
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